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From the Assistant Principal  
CALENDAR 

JUNE 

IS Sport v Wattle Glen AWAY Fri 23 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

2.30PM DISMISSAL 
Fri 23 

JULY  

FIRST DAY OF TERM 3 Mon 10 

PARENT-TEACHER 

INTERVIEWS 11am-7pm No 

school for students 

Tue 18 

School council meeting Mon 24 

AUGUST 

Curriculum Day— 

No school for students 
Fri 18 

Senior Hooptime Fri 25 

School council meeting Mon 28 

Chess Tournament Thu 31 

Sugarloaf Athletics Thu 31 

SEPTEMBER  

Junior Hooptime Fri 1 

Kaboom sports P-3 Wed 6 

Prep 2024 Info Night Wed 6 

Division Athletics Thu 7 

CONTACT 
US  

Grandparents’ Day 

Today we welcomed grandparents and special friends to 
our school to acknowledge the important role grandparents 
play in the lives of young people. I’m sure all of us can 
recall a story shared by a grandparent that has made a 
lasting impression and still impacts on how we view the 
world today. To reference the quote, “It takes a village to 
raise a child”, we know that grandparents play a pivotal role 
in this village by supporting, nurturing and encouraging 

their grandchildren.  

We had a wonderful turnout for this event with 
grandparents visiting classrooms and sharing in the school 
experiences of their grandchildren. This was followed by 
morning tea and a special performance by students from 

Shrek the Musical.  

On behalf of our staff at KG, I say thank you to all those 
grandparents and special friends who were able to visit 

today – it was truly a special event! 

Market Day 

Our KG Market Day was again another huge success!  

Well done to all the students on their efforts and parents for 
supporting with the stalls. The atmosphere and buzz at the 

school throughout the day was just amazing!   

A special thank you to Miss Pollard and Mrs Fyffe for 

supporting with the organisation of this event.  

Reports 

Student reports for Semester 1 have now been made 
available to parents via Xuno. Parents will have an 
opportunity to discuss these during our Parent/Teacher 

Interviews on Tuesday 18th July (week 2 – term 3).  

This is a Student Free Day however students are expected 
to attend the interviews with their parents/carers. Bookings 
for interviews will open the week prior, Thursday 13th July 
and you will be able to select a time which is convenient – 
just note that these meetings are 15 minutes so please 
allow time between bookings if you are seeing multiple 
teachers to ensure you are not rushing. Teachers always 
do their best to ensure they keep to time so that the day 
runs smoothly. If you are needing to have a lengthier 

conversation, please organise a follow up meeting. 

  

Goodbye to Mrs Fyffe  

As most of you would know, Mrs Fyffe (1/2TF) is heading 
off on maternity leave at the end of the week to prepare for 
the arrival of her new addition to the family. This is a very 
exciting time and we would like take this opportunity to 
thank Mrs Fyffe for her contributions to KG and wish her 
well! We look forward to meeting her new family member 

next term. 

Whilst Mrs Fyffe is on maternity leave Mrs Davey will be 
stepping in to cover the grade for the remainder of the year 
which will be a smooth transition as Mrs Davey is well 

known to our students particularly in 1/2TF.  

Last Day of School 

This Friday is the last day of the term and students will be 
finishing at 2.30pm. If you are unable to collect your child/
children at this time please plan for them to attend OSHC 

until you are able to pick up. 

Term 3 commences on Monday 10th July and finishes on 

Friday 15th September (10-week term). 

We have a Curriculum Day planned for Friday 18th August, 
enabling teachers to engage in professional learning. 

Students do not attend school on this day. 

 

New Building Project Update 

Victorian School Building Authority (VSBA) has now 
decided to retender the project due to the original 
contractor going into administration. The process has 
already begun and we are hoping that a new contractor will 
be appointed soon. The VSBA has reassured us that they 
will ensure the site is secure and maintained in the 

meantime. 

Then, once the new contactor has been appointed, the 
project will be handed over and work will recommence. We 
are remaining positive as we know the VSBA are doing 
everything they can to reappoint a new contractor so that 
we can get are building completed and we will continue to 

update you as news comes in!! 

Harry Potter 

Yesterday we took 100 students across Grades 3-6’s to 
see Harry Potter and the Cursed Child at the Princess 

Theatre.  

Our students where captivated by the production and the 
special effects, and for some it was there first time visiting 
the Princess Theatre, one of the oldest entertainment sites 

in mainland Victoria. 

It truly was a special experience and we hope one that they 
will treasure forever, and of course it was wonderful for us 

to be able to share this with them!  

Thank you to all our incredible teachers and teaching staff 

who attended to make this such a huge success! 

Maria Parks 



Front - Gabe, Sammy, Grace, Hugo, Josette, Lewis and Polly 

Back - Isobel, Rachit, Maddison, Stone, Liya and Levi 



GRANDPARENTS AND SPECIAL FRIENDS 
























